
To all our family and ministry partners,  
 
Now that the election is behind us, dark clouds still hover all around. Covid19 is still prominent 
and while a vaccine may be coming, it does not appear that it is going away anytime in the near 
future. 
 
As our Informal Education team met this morning, we have many questions about how the Lord 
will lead us in ministry in the coming year. 
 
Some flying restrictions are still in place Internationally and we have ministry sites that already 
are looking ahead and the fact that they may need to do virtual camps again in 2021. 
This is a major prayer item of course for us, but we also want to look at our country where our 
major support partners are based and we know that you too are facing questions that need 
answered and are having to deal with a new normal in our everyday lives. Please know that you 
all are in our prayers and we would count it a privilege if you would send us specific items that 
we can lift up to His throne. We pray we will hear from you. 
 
While 2020 has been so very different for all of us, we thank you all for your continued 
partnership with us and we do look forward to seeing how the Lord will light our path in our 
service to Him. 
 
PRAYER REQUESTS: 

• Pray for Sue and the other camp coordinators during the first week of December as 
meet to plan for how we as a team can best minister to those at our ministry sites. 

o Give them wisdom as they talk to their contact people in all countries so that 
they know best how we can serve. 

• Pray for Larry as he continues working with the home office in related finance issues, 
reports and procedures. 

• We invite you all to participate in our day of prayer on December 4th from 9:00 am to 
10:00 am. We understand that some may not be able but please know that during this 
time frame, we have set aside this time to lay our petitions before the throne of the 
Lord concerning how He wants this ministry to move forward in the coming year. 

o Pray for clarity in how we may best serve our ministry sites. 
o Pray for team members who feel led to take part, whether these camps or 

virtual or not. 
o Pray for funding that will be needed for these camps. 

• Please pray for our families as we continue to follow the path the Lord has laid before 
us. 

o Pray for Mason and Mikayla who are taking virtual classes 
o Pray for Zac who is in his last year at Liberty and Hannah who attending her 

classes Argos HS. 
o Pray for Emily who is working in the children’s ministry at a church in Ohio. 
o Pray for Kim as she now has a new job and for our son Stephen, who still is 

working long hours at home. 



 
May we keep our eyes focused on our Lord, no matter what our circumstances, for He has 
proven to be faithful at all times. 
 
“Know therefore that the Lord your God, He is God, the faithful God, who keeps His covenant 
and His lovingkindness to a thousandth generation with those who love Him and keep His 
commandments.” (Deut. 7:9) 
 
We love you all and wish you the very best Happy Thanksgiving and Holiday Season. 
 
Larry and Sue Schmidt 
TeachBeyond Ministries 
Cell: 703 943 6020 
Cell: 910 622 8533 
 
 
 
 


